
  

 We’re  doing a  spec ial  bullet in cover ser ies this  summer  
featuring your parish staf f  and their beloved pets .  

 

Julie’s family has a full house with Bailey 
(10-year-old Chocolate Lab), Bucky 
(4-month-old Black Lab), and Theo 

(10-year-old Mini Holland Lop bunny). 
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August  29 ,  2021  
 

The Twenty-second Sunday  
in Ordinary Time  

MASS SCHEDULE 

Mon—Fri  8:15am 
Wednesday 2:15pm (school Mass) 

Saturday  5:30pm 
Sunday   8:00, 9:30, 11:15am 
Holy Days  8:15am, 7:00pm 

RECONCILIATION 

Friday    8:45-9:30am 
Saturday   4:00-5:00pm 

PARISH OFFICE 

503.643.9528 
www.h-t.org 

 

Mon—Thur  8:00-4:30pm 
Friday    8:00-2:00pm 

SCHOOL OFFICE 

503.644.5748 
www.htsch.org 

 

Monday—Friday 8:00-3:30pm 

FOOD CLOSET 
MINISTRY 

503.641.1842 
www.h-t.org/foodcloset 

 

Tues, Wed, Fri  10:00-12:30pm 

http://www.h-t.org
mailto:parish@h-t.org
http://www.h-t.org
http://www.htsch.org
http://www.h-t.org/foodcloset
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Last weekend I spoke about our daily decision to 
follow Jesus and the importance of renewing that 
decision over and over. Living in these times of so 
much uncertainty, it is even more urgent that we each 
attend to our spiritual lives in concrete ways. Being at 
Mass, making a meaningful Morning Offering, 
examining our consciences regularly, reading from 
the Bible and other inspirational books — these are all 
tried and proven ways of responding to the grace 
God gives us to remain in friendship with him. 
 

Here are words sent to me by one of our parishioners. 
Rich! 
 

“As a child, we are told, ‘don’t put all your eggs in 
one basket’. 

As an adult I kept moving my eggs into the basket 
labeled: ‘Jesus Christ, Son of God, Savior, Brother.’ 

And now I realize that all my eggs are in his basket, 
and I appreciate the risk I take in my faith and hope 
in Jesus. 

I believe; help my unbelief.” 
 
As fall approaches all our usual activities and 
programs are being planned. Be watching our website 
and bulletin for information about: 
 

 Parish Picnic 

 Youth Ministry 

 Religious Education 

 First Communion prep 

 Confirmation prep 

 RCIA 

 
Music Ministry is always seeking singers and 
instrumentalists to help lead our community in 
worship. Special welcome to our young people as we 
try to rebuild the 11:15am Sunday Mass. Easiest way 
to get more info is to talk with our music people after 
any of the Masses! Steve, Ken, and Mark will all be 
glad to assist. 
 
I tested positive for COVID earlier in the week 
and am at home in quarantine. My symptoms are 
relatively mild, thanks to being vaccinated. I will 
return as soon as CDC/OHA protocols allow. In the 
meantime, I am doing scheduled appointments via 
Zoom. I am grateful for Fr. Tony and the staff for 
filling in the holes! My boys (Tuxy and Figgy) are 
keeping me company. COVID bonus: the litter box no 
longer smells! 
 
This weekend, funeral services were held for 
Frank Walkiewicz. May his soul and all the souls of 
the faithful departed, rest in peace. 

GREETINGS  FROM  F R .  DAVE  

Monday 30th 
1 Thes 4:13–18 | Lk 4:16–30 

 

Tuesday 31st 
1 Thes 5:1–6, 9–11 | Lk 4:31–37 

 

Wednesday 1st 
Col 1:1–8 | Lk 4:38–44 

 

Thursday 2nd 
Col 1:9–14 | Lk 5:1–11 

 

Friday 3rd 
Col 1:15–20 | Lk 5:33–39 

 

Saturday 4th 
Col 1:21–23 | Lk 6:1–5 

 

Sunday 5th 
Is 35:4–7a | Jas 2:1–5 

Mk 7:31–37 

S CRIPTURE  R EADINGS  

Saturday 28th 

5:30pm  Blessings to Scott &  
   Julianne Osborne on  
   their 2nd Anniversary! 
 
Sunday 29th 
8:00am  +Christine Thiercof 
 

9:30am  +Frank Walkiewicz 
 

11:15am Holy Trinity Parish 
 
Monday 30th 

8:15am  +Larry Smith 
 
Tuesday 31st 
8:15am  +Ray Seabeck 

Wednesday 1st 

8:15am  +Y Truong 
    and 
   All Souls 

 
Thursday 2nd 
8:15am  +Mateo D. Pham 

 
Friday 3rd 
8:15am  Blessings to Justin Rubyono 
   on his 26th birthday! 
    and 
   +Anacleto Bonifacio 

 
Saturday 4th 

8:15am  +Joseph Buu Van-Dinh 

The flowers for this weekend are in loving memory of Christine Thiercof. 

M ASS  I NTENTIONS  

http://usccb.org/bible/readings/083021.cfm
http://usccb.org/bible/readings/083121.cfm
http://usccb.org/bible/readings/090121.cfm
http://usccb.org/bible/readings/090221.cfm
http://usccb.org/bible/readings/090321.cfm
http://usccb.org/bible/readings/090421.cfm
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/readings/090521.cfm
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Our 2021 Parish Picnic will be on Sunday, 

9/12 at 12:30pm in the cafeteria! This year’s 

theme is Luau Beach Party! Burgers, hot 

dogs, condiments, dinnerware, and drinks 

will be provided. What you should bring 

depends on your last name! We'll provide serving 

utensils, but please label your serving dishes! 
 

A – M: main or side dish N – S: dessert T – Z: salad 
 

This is the last weekend (August 28-29) that Food & 
Volunteer sign-up sheets will be in the narthex! Students 
needing community service hours are especially welcome; 
whatever your comfort zone, there’s always room for a 
helping hand and we’ll find a fun task for you! 

H OLY  T RINITY ’ S  ANNUAL  P ARISH  P ICNIC  
Monette Mallari — 503.307.3438 — monette.mallari@gmail.com 

Hello, everyone! It’s good to 
be back in Oregon! 
 

I spent the summer at Notre 
Dame taking theology courses. 
My favorite class was titled 
“Writing with Light,” where I 
learned to write a Byzantine 
icon. We began by sketching 

faces and garments and eventually learned to paint 
with egg tempera. My final product was an icon of 
St. Gabriel the Archangel. It was an amazing 
experience!  
 

I am very excited to be back at Holy Trinity for my 
second year of ministry. This year, I will continue 
working with Youth and Young Adult Ministry, 
Religious Education, and Sacramental prep. I have 
also begun a training program in the Creighton 
Model FertilityCare™ System that will allow me to 
teach women and couples how to understand and 
appreciate their fertility! I’m eager to share this with 
the community, and you’ll see more information 
online and in the bulletin in the coming weeks. 
 

I look forward to reconnecting with you all and 
hopefully meeting more of you — come say hi when 
you see me on Sunday mornings! 

A LLY  HAS  RETURNED !  

PARISH 
FINANCES  

 

FOR THE WEEKEND 
OF AUGUST 21–22 

Offertory    $20,120 

Food Closet Ministry $1,540 

HT School    $35 

B EAVERTON  R ESOURCE  C ENTER  
www.beavertonresourcecenter.org — 503.207.5670 

 

Open Tuesdays, Wednesdays & Fridays from 9:00-1:00pm 

Walk-ins welcome or reserve a time at: 
 

www.h-t.org/brc#covidvaccine 

The Church  
Let us pray for the Church, that She may receive 

from the Holy Spirit the grace and strength to 
reform herself in the light of the Gospel. 

HOLY FATHER’S INTENTION FOR AUGUST 

Monday, August 30th 
 4:00-9:00pm, Gym — CYO Preseason Practice 
 
Tuesday, August 31st 
 4:00-9:00pm, Gym — CYO Preseason Practice 
 
Wednesday, September 1st 
 4:00-9:00pm, Gym — CYO Preseason Practice 
 
Thursday, September 2nd 

 4:00-9:00pm, Gym — CYO Preseason Practice 
 6:00-7:00pm, Church — Holy Hour of Adoration 
 
Friday, September 3rd 
 9:00-2:00pm, Fireside Parking Lot — Dental & 

Mammography Vans 
 

 9:00am – 10:00pm, Chapel — First Friday 
Adoration 

 

 4:00-9:00pm, Gym — CYO Preseason Practice 
 
Saturday, September 4th 
 4:15am, Chapel — Adoration resumes 
 8:15am, Church — First Saturday Mass 

T HIS  W EEK  A T  H OLY  T RINITY  

mailto:monette.mallari@gmail.com
https://beavertonresourcecenter.org/
https://www.h-t.org/brc#covidvaccine
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F AITH  F ORMATION  

It’s time! Miss Ally is back, and that means. . . 
 

REGISTRATIONS ARE NOW OPEN!!  
 

Religious Ed. — h-t.org/religious-education 
 

First Communion — h-t.org/first-communion 
 

Confirmation — h-t.org/confirmation 
 

Does your family have a special circumstance Not sure 
what to do under current COVID guidelines? Feel free 
to email Chris with any questions at all! 

R ELIGIOUS  E D .  |  K–5 TH GRADE  
 

F IRST  C OMMUNION  & C ONFIRMATION  

 

Chris Storm— cstorm@htsch.org 

 

H OLY  T RINITY  C ATHOLIC  S CHOOL  

Principal 
Ashley Sheridan 

asheridan@htsch.org 

Administrative Assistant  
Tabitha Spieler 

tspieler@htsch.org 

503.644.5748 

www.htsch.org 

Are you interested in learning more 
about the faith and becoming 
Catholic? Do you need to complete 
your sacraments? Are you returning 
to the Church after being away and 
want a refresher? RCIA (Rite of 
Christian Initiation for Adults) 
begins in September! Email Erin to 
learn more about participating in 
these class, and sign-up online at 
h-t.org/rcia. 

RCIA  
Erin Nieves — erin@h-t.org 

Join fellow Holy Trinity parishioners at Wednesday 
Bible Study to collectively grasp an understanding of 
God through His Word and change your life! Our 
Fall 2021 study is The Bible and the Virgin Mary, 
presented by Matthew Leonard and based on the 
work of Dr. Scott Hahn. 
 

We’ll meet weekly from 9:00-11:00am in the 

Fireside Room, beginning on September 8th with a 
social gathering to pick up books, chat about Marian 
devotions, and get to know one another. Our last 
session will be on December 8th, which is the Feast 
of the Immaculate Conception. Interested in 
participating or want to learn more? Email Marilyn 
Palma or visit h-t.org/wbs! 

W EDNESDAY  B IBLE  S TUDY  
Marilyn Palma — marilynpalma@comcast.net 

Holy Trinity School is hard at work getting ready for the return of our teachers (August 30th) and 

the return of students (September 7th)! We are almost perfectly full with just three openings in the 

whole school (grades PK-8). New families and new staff join us this year, and we can't wait to 

welcome them. Most exciting is our new partnership with Ken Canedo to provide Choir Direction, 

Liturgical Music, and Music Appreciation Seminars to all of our students. As we start our new year, 

with continued COVID worries, please keep us in your prayers. If you have any questions, please 

don't hesitate to reach out! 

  —Mrs. Ashley Sheridan, Principal 

Y OUNG  A DULT  M INISTRY  

Ally Rudd — allyr@h-t.org 

https://www.h-t.org/religious-education
https://www.h-t.org/first-communion
https://www.h-t.org/confirmation
mailto:cstorm@htsch.org
mailto:asheridan@htsch.org
mailto:tspieler@htsch.org
http://www.htsch.org
https://www.h-t.org/rcia
mailto:erin@h-t.org
https://www.h-t.org/wednesday-bible-study
mailto:marilynpalma@comcast.net
mailto:allyr@h-t.org
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Could you not watch with me for one hour?  
 

After our monthly First Friday Mass, individuals sit 
with our Lord for an hour at a time (some choose 
to stay longer) on a scheduled rotation. We are 
currently in need of a dedicated adorer from 
4:00-5:00pm and 9:00-10:00pm. If you would like to 
spend an hour in peaceful prayer each month or 
want more details — especially before our next First 
Friday, which is this Friday, 9/3 — contact Mike 
Prusynski!  

F IRST  F RIDAY  A DORATION  
Mike Prusynski — 503.619.7888 — michael.prusynski@tek.com 

M INISTRY  N EWS  

Over the last few months, I feel like I have gotten a 
pretty good handle of how to keep the pantry 
stocked with food and running smoothly. I think God 
realizes that one of my strengths is that I like to shop! 
The one aspect of this job I am constantly learning 
and fine tuning is being a good steward to those in 
need. 
 

A couple weeks ago, we had a gentleman show up to 
ask about where and when the next dental van 
would be in the area. He did not have a computer 
and was currently living in his car. I went in the 
office, made a copy of the van locations, and helped 
him identify which ones were near him. I asked if he 
needed food, water, or anything else and he said no. 
 

After I gave him the dental information, he began to 
tell me that he was a prophet, and that orbs of light 
were communicating with him. The only thought 
that came into my head at that time was to listen to 
him. So I did. He explained in very great detail his 
experiences and what they meant to him. He quoted 
scriptures from the Bible and explained that he was 
special. He was excited and passionate and it gave 
him joy. 
 

Most of the things he was describing were things I 
would not think were normal, but to him it was 
everything. I realized that is not my job to judge 
anyone; everyone has their own unique experiences 
and my role is to be as compassionate and loving as I 
possibly can. I think I did an okay job with him but 
this an area I will need to continue to fine tune. I will 
continue to pray for patience and understanding, and 
I know I will be a better steward to the community. 
Thank you for your love and continued support! 

F OOD  C LOSET  M INISTRY  
 

Michelle Dieter — 503.641.1842 — michelle@h-t.org 
 
 

HOLY TRINITY FOOD CLOSET IS AN EQUAL OPPORTUNITY PROVIDER.  

Food Closet  

Last Week 270 

Since January 1st 9,518 

Backpack Program 

Last Week N/A 

School Year 2,403 

NUMBER  OF  PEOPLE  SERVED  
Sept. 1st is World Day of Prayer for the Care of Creation 
 

“[This day] offers to individual believers and to the 
community a precious opportunity to renew our personal 
participation in this vocation as custodians of creation, 
raising to God our thanks for the marvelous works that He 
has entrusted to our care, invoking his help for the 
protection of creation and his mercy for the sins committed 
against the world in which we live.” —Pope Francis 

 

Care of creation could be our eighth corporal work of 
mercy with everyday actions, pressuring governments to 
implement what they have promised, and by actively 
praying! We must keep alert about what is happening to 
our common home, “not to amass information or to satisfy 
curiosity, but rather to become painfully aware, to dare to turn 
what is happening to the world into our own personal suffering 
and thus to discover what each of us can do about it” (Laudato 
Si’ 19). Visit h-t.org/our-common-home to learn more! 

S OCIAL  J USTICE  M INISTRY  
Eileen Sleva — eileen.sleva@gmail.com 

R ESPECT  L IFE  M INISTRY  
Gloria Bernard — 503.799.4496 — globernard2@gmail.com 

Healing Within Marriage from an Abortion 
 

“The devastation of abortion brings with it many 
challenges. Often, the people who have participated in an 
abortion are unaware of the countless ways it is affecting 
their lives. . . But with the help of an abortion healing min-
istry, couples can successfully work through abortion-
related challenges. God’s grace can bring true healing to 
the relationships of those who trust in His infinite mercy.” 
 

Read full article at: respectlifeprogram.org/healing-in-marriage 
 

Upcoming Events in the Archdiocese 
9/5, 11:00am — Prayer vigil on the sidewalk in front of 
St. Andre Bessette (601 W Burnside St.) for the victims 
of and an end to human trafficking 
 

9/12, 11:00am — Fall 40 Days for Life Opening Mass 
at St. Mary’s Cathedral (1716 NW Davis St.) with 
Archbishop Sample 

mailto:michael.prusynski@tek.com
mailto:michelle@h-t.org
https://www.h-t.org/our-common-home
mailto:eileen.sleva@gmail.com
mailto:globernard2@gmail.com
https://www.respectlifeprogram.org/healing-in-marriage
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Annulment Advocacy  Erin Nieves | erin@h-t.org 
Funeral Planning   Ann Hammond | 503.701.9566 
Funeral Receptions  Steve Davis | sdavis@h-t.org 
Homebound Ministry Erin Nieves | erin@h-t.org 
Prayer Shawl Ministry Linda Dum | 503.642.1168 
Prayer Requests   www.h-t.org/prayer-requests 

M INISTRIES  OF  P ASTORAL  SUPPORT  

P ARISH  STAFF  
Pastor      Dave Gutmann | frdave@h-t.org 
Parochial Vicar    Tony Galati | frtony@h-t.org 
Deacon & Business Manager Brett Edmonson | brett@h-t.org 
Administrative Assistant  Erica Wills | parish@h-t.org 
Bookkeeper     Julie Mikkelson | julie@h-t.org 
Pastoral Assistant   Erin Nieves | erin@h-t.org 
Director of Religious Ed.  Chris Storm | cstorm@htsch.org 
Sacramental Admin. Asst.  Pat Linton | pat@h-t.org 
Food Closet Coordinator  Michelle Dieter | michelle@h-t.org 
Pastoral Apprentice   Ally Rudd | allyr@h-t.org 

Administrative Tony Lucarelli | ajlucarelli@gmail.com 
Pastoral   Maria Menor | meeps68@yahoo.com 
School   Eric Hansen | sac@htsch.org 

A DVISORY  C OUNCILS  

First Friday Adoration Mike Prusynski | 503.619.7888 
Information Desk Marilyn Palma | marilynpalma@comcast.net 
Newcomer’s Welcome Betty Drilling | 503.644.8550 
Parish Events  Monette Mallari | 503.307.3438 
Senior Luncheon  Kathy Delach | 503.614.9724 
Sunday Hospitality Allie Buchanan | mrsrlb76@hotmail.com 

P ARISH  L IFE  

Baptism     Pat Linton | pat@h-t.org 
First Communion   Chris Storm | cstorm@htsch.org 
Confirmation (Teens)  Chris Storm | cstorm@htsch.org 
RCIA     Erin Nieves | erin@h-t.org 

S ACRAMENTAL  P REPARATION  

Abuse Survivors Group Anne Church | 503.320.3049 
Centering Prayer Group Marilyn M. | jonmarilynm@yahoo.com 
Christians in Commerce Bob Neubauer | bob.neubauer@hotmail.com 
Christ Renews His Parish Carol Liebertz | 503.680.0749 
Filipino Community  Monette Mallari | 503.307.3438 
Health Ministry   Debbie Gray | debbie.a.m.gray@gmail.com 
Indian Community  Pinto Akkara | pintodavis@gmail.com 
Knights of Columbus  Josh Ritcheson | winterhawk89@yahoo.com 
L’Arche Portland Liaison Maria Menor | meeps68@yahoo.com 

Panache     Patty Huntzicker | phuntzicker@gmail.com 
Respect Life    Gloria Bernard | globernard2@gmail.com 
Social Justice   Eileen Sleva | eileen.sleva@gmail.com 

C OMMUNITY  G ROUPS  & M INISTRIES  

Grow Group          Brett Edmonson | brett@h-t.org 
Kid Zone          Cathie Scott | cathiescott@gmail.com 
Religious Education        Chris Storm | cstorm@htsch.org 
Wednesday Bible Study   Erin Nieves | erin@h-t.org 
Youth Ministry (HTYM)   Nick Krautscheid | nkrautscheid@htsch.org 
Young Adult Ministry       Ally Rudd | allyr@h-t.org 

F AITH  FORMATION  & E DUCATION  

L ITURGICAL  M INISTRIES  

Pat Linton | pat@h-t.org 
Altar Servers , Lectors & 
Communion Ministers 

Greeters     Jim Huntzicker | huntzicj@ohsu.edu 
Music Director   Mark Nieves | music@h-t.org 

mailto:erin@h-t.org
mailto:sdavis@h-t.org
mailto:erin@h-t.org
http://www.h-t.org/prayer-requests
mailto:frdave@h-t.org
mailto:frtony@h-t.org
mailto:brett@h-t.org
mailto:parish@h-t.org
mailto:julie@h-t.org
mailto:erin@h-t.org
mailto:cstorm@htsch.org
mailto:pat@h-t.org
mailto:michelle@h-t.org
mailto:allyr@h-t.org
mailto:ajlucarelli@gmail.com
mailto:meeps68@yahoo.com
mailto:sac@htsch.org
mailto:marilynpalma@comcast.net
mailto:k.delach@comcast.net
mailto:mrsrlb76@hotmail.com
mailto:pat@h-t.org
mailto:cstorm@htsch.org
mailto:cstorm@htsch.org
mailto:erin@h-t.org
mailto:jonmarilynm@yahoo.com
mailto:bob.neubauer@hotmail.com
mailto:debbie.a.m.gray@gmail.com
mailto:pintodavis@gmail.com
mailto:WINTERHAWK89@YAHOO.COM
mailto:meeps68@yahoo.com
mailto:phuntzicker@gmail.com
mailto:globernard2@gmail.com
mailto:eileen.sleva@gmail.com
mailto:brett@h-t.org
mailto:cathiescott@gmail.com
mailto:cstorm@htsch.org
mailto:erin@h-t.org
mailto:nkrautscheid@htsch.org
mailto:allyr@h-t.org
mailto:pat@h-t.org
mailto:huntzicj@ohsu.edu
mailto:music@h-t.org
https://beavertonresourcecenter.org/





